Londonwide LMCs

The professional voice of London general practice

Help us shape our new website

We know how important a good website is in communicating with our GPs and practice teams.

Our current site has been around for several years and we would need your help to shape a new Londonwide LMCs&rsquo; website. Your feedback
will help us to create a better site with which we can support our GPs and practice teams across London.

Please take just 10 minutes to complete our online survey.

There are two parts: a short survey and a digital card sorting activity, where we ask you to group pages in a way that makes the most sense to you.
Both parts need to be done to complete the survey.

Please note, the card sorting exercise must be completed in one session and does not work on a mobile phone.

If you have any queries about the process, please contact jonathan.ashby@Imc.org.uk



